
P.R.# 2009-002 
OR#  09-3186 

www.FLPD.org 

 

 

CITY OF 

FORT LAUDERDALE 
POLICE DEPARTMENT 

PRESS RELEASE 

 
January 9, 2009

Sergeant Frank Sousa 
Public Information Office 
(954) 828-6433 
FSousa@fortlauderdale.gov 

COMP USA BURGLARY 
 

 
 
The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a burglary that occurred 
at approximately 06:00 A.M. this morning.  The burglary occurred at 1740 North 
Federal Highway, Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 
 
Preliminary investigation has revealed that an on-duty officer, who was across 
the street, heard a loud noise coming from the 1700 block of North Federal 
Highway.  As the officer went to investigate, he observed a Chevy Tahoe exit 
from the Comp USA Parking lot with a chain attached to the back of the vehicle.  
The vehicle began to drive southbound in the northbound lanes of Federal 
Highway.  The officer attempted to stop the vehicle but was unable to do so.   
 
At approximately 6:02 A.M., the police department received an alarm from the 
Comp USA.  While responding to this alarm another call was received by police 
dispatch advising that there was a weapons complaint in the 1200 block 
Southeast 2 Court.  The complainant advised that three black males were to the 
rear of her residence with gloves on.  Police established a perimeter in the area.  
Fort Lauderdale Police K-9 and other officers were able to locate three males 
along with the Tahoe.  The three males were taken into custody.  A portion of the 
stolen material from Comp USA was recovered inside of the vehicle. 
 
The subjects that are in custody are Noah Jean, B/M, 10/27/1988, Lenelle 
Lebrun, B/M, 10/16/1988, and Journel Louis, B/M, 10/12/1984.  All three subjects 
reside in Miami, Florida.  The three culprits are currently at the police department 
where charges are forthcoming. 
 
There is video available and the detectives are awaiting a representative from 
Comp USA to take possession of the video.  As soon as the video becomes 
available it will be released to the media.  The information that we have received 
thus far indicates that there are one or two more sedans that were involved and 
several more culprits. 
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Anyone with information regarding this burglary is encouraged to contact 
Detective Michelle Burgess at 954-828-6461, Detective Bruce Belfield at 954-
828-6353, or Broward County Crimes Stoppers at 954-493-TIPS. 
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